RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 30TH JANUARY, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: K.A. Clare,

793 3009)


	AGREED:
 THAT the record of the meeting held on 23rd  January, 2001, be approved, subject to the following being substituted for decision (2) of item 3:-

THAT all Directorates integrate the document into their performance review system and best value analysis of competitiveness; and that, as a first stage, the Council seek to improve the performance of any service provided internally.



	2.
	Walkden and Little Hulton Community Action Plan

(Contact: A. Taylor,

0468 484435)


	Messrs. R. Carney and S. Farrow, Chairman and Deputy Chairman of the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Committee, respectively, submitted the Little Hulton and Walkden Community Action Plan.

AGREED:      THAT the Council’s response to the Action Plan be deferred for two weeks to allow Directors to comment on the proposals insofar as they affect their directorates.



	3
	Monitoring of Key Best Value Performance Indicators

(Contact: P. Lowe,

793 2550)
	The Chief Executive submitted a report containing details of performance on the key Best Value Performance Indicators for the first eight months of 2000/01, and Directors commented in respect of their directorates.

 AGREED:      THAT the report be noted; and that the efficacy of the performance indicator relating to the number of the authority’s buildings open to the public be queried with the Audit Commission.



	4.
	Overview of Progress - Best Value Review

(Contact: P. Lowe,

793 2550)
	This item was withdrawn from the agenda for the meeting.



	5.


	Council Tax Levy

(Contact: J. Spink,

793 3230)


	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a note in respect of expected Council Tax increases in Greater Manchester.

AGREED:
THAT the matter be noted; and that a Salford Council Tax  increase of 5% for 20001/02 be pursued.



	6.
	Capital Programme, 2001/02

(Contact: J. Spink,

793 3230)
	Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report which contained a first indication of capital resources estimated to be available to support the Council's Capital Programme in 2001/02.

AGREED:
(1) THAT the current position in respect of the Capital Programme be noted, pending a report back on outstanding issues; and that, in the meantime, Lead Members take the opportunity to consult the Director of Corporate Services on this matter.

                      (2) THAT the principle of “top slicing” a percentage of capital expenditure, to undertake Council building adaptations for the disabled, be endorsed; and that a report be submitted to the Cabinet on the implications of this proposal.



	7.
	Budget Consultation

(Contact: J. Spink,

793 3230)


	Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Corporate Services, submitted a report in respect of the consultation document for the 2001/02 Revenue Budget.

AGREED: THAT the consultation document, as now amended, be approved.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	8.
	Salford Youth Strategy

(Contact: J. Harrison,

736 9448)
	Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Youth Cross-cutting Issues, submitted a progress report on the development of the Salford Youth Strategy.

AGREED:
THAT the report be considered further at the Cabinet meeting to be held on 13th February, 2001



	9.
	Funding Formula for Schools 

(Contact: B. McIntyre,

837 1715)
	The Director of Education and Leisure submitted a report on proposals for reducing the small schools allowance.

AGREED:
THAT the phased reduction in the small schools allowance, as contained in the report, be approved; and that the Council's formula for funding schools be amended accordingly.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	10.
	Stopping Up of Highways

(Contact: I. Crook,

793 3893)


	The Director of Development Services submitted a report on applications for the stopping up of highways.

AGREED:
THAT the Head of Law and Administration be authorised to take the necessary action to process the applications to secure the stopping up of part of -

(a)
Church Street, Eccles (to facilitate the new 
Eccles Bus Station); and

(b)
Worsley Street, Swinton (to facilitate housing 
development).

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	11.
	Licence Agreement under the Highways Act 1980

(Contact: I. Crook,

793 3893)
	The Director of Development Services submitted a report on the making of a licence agreement under the Highways Act 1980.

AGREED:
THAT a licence agreement be made with Bellway Homes Limited under the Highways Act 1980, for the construction of balconies over the public highway at Chapel Street/Trinity Way/Bloom Street, Salford.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APROVAL).



	12.
	Acceptance of Tender

(Contact G. Crook,

793 3298)
	The Director of Development Services submitted a report on the acceptance of a tender.

AGREED:
THAT the tender of Middleton Maintenance Services Limited (the third lowest tender received) at the projected contract value of £101,264.40, be accepted for the inspection, testing 

and labelling of portable electrical appliances (1st February, 2001 to 31st January, 2003).

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL)



	13.
	Selection Panel - Deputy Director of Education and Leisure 

(Contact: M. Smith,

793 3500)
	The Directors of Personnel Services and of Education and Leisure submitted a joint report in respect of the appointment of a replacement Deputy Director of Education and Leisure.

AGREED:
THAT the arrangements for the appointment of a replacement Deputy Director of Education and Leisure, as contained in the report, be approved.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	14.
	Mayoral Car

(Contact: A. Eastwood,

793 3000)
	AGREED:
THAT the decision to lease a replacement Mayoral Car, as contained in the report, now submitted, be noted.
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